

Brisbane CBD BUG <bri>brisbanecbdbug@gmail.com>

Lambertia Close Park shared path project, Mount Gravatt East

1 message

Brisbane CBD BUG <bri>brisbanecbdbug@gmail.com>

21 June 2017 at 14:04

To: lordmayor@brisbane.qld.gov.au

Cc: Donald Campbell <donald@cbdbug.org.au>, richardb@cbdbug.org.au, EAST BUG <eastbuginc@gmail.com>, Krista Adams < Hollandpark.ward@bcc.gld.gov.au>

Dear Lord Mayor

This emails seeks your action to prevent Council officers constructing on a new shared path in Lambertia Close Park, Mount Gravatt East that will almost complete a long term missing link in Brisbane's bikeway network

Some years ago BCC installed a shared path between Cavendish Road and Lambertia Close in Mt Gravatt East that runs the full length of Tristania Way Park, and about half the length of Lambertia Close Park. With the eastern end of this path essentially terminating in the middle of nowhere at Lambertia Close it fell some 300 metres short of providing a relatively flat and direct connection for local residents wanting to walk or ride a bike to the Metropol shopping centre at the corner of Creek Road and Pine Mountain Road. This is a fairly hilly area and the alternative and longer route to reach these shops is by traveling up and then down a long hill via Tristania Way and Creek Road.

The attached Council plan for a new shared path in the Lambertia Close Park indicates that instead of directly connecting Pine Mountain Road (and the nearby Metropol shopping centre) to the existing path's termination at Lambertia Close, it will instead fall some 150 metres short and connect only to Calliandra Close. So for the residents of Lambertia CI who want to walk to their local shops they will have travel away from their destination by walking to the other end of their street first before heading up the hill via Tristania Way to then access the new path at the end of Calliandra Close.

Dear Lord Mayor

This emails seeks your action to prevent Council officers spending money on a new shared path Lambertia Close Park, Mount Gravatt East that will almost complete a long term missing link in Brisbane's bikeway network

Some years ago BCC installed a shared path between Cavendish Road and Lambertia Close in Mt Gravatt East that runs the full length of Tristania Way Park, and about half the length of Lambertia Close Park. With the eastern end of this path essentially terminating in the middle of nowhere at Lambertia Close it fell some 300 metres short of providing a relatively flat and direct connection for local residents wanting to walk or ride a bike to the Metropol shopping centre at the corner of Creek Road and Pine Mountain Road. This is a fairly hilly area and the alternative and longer route to reach these shops is by traveling up and then down a long hill via Tristania Way and Creek Road.

The attached Council plan for a new shared path in the Lambertia Close Park indicates that instead of directly connecting Pine Mountain Road (and the nearby Metropol shopping centre) to the existing path's termination at Lambertia Close, it will instead fall some 150 metres short and connect only to Calliandra Close. So for the residents of Lambertia CI who want to walk to their local shops they will have travel away from their destination by walking to the other end of their street first before heading up the hill via Tristania Way to then access the new path at the end of Calliandra Close. Similarly, people cycling along the path to use it as a through route will have to detour via this indirect and hillier route. Many people want to leave their cars at home and walk or ride a bike instead - but installing paths in this manner is hardly likely to encourage people to make this change.

Amazingly, telephone advice provided by Council about this shortfall in the planned path has been that the section of additional path required between Lambertia Close and Calliandra Close is "out of scope" of the current project.

To install new pathways that nearly or almost make connections defies logic and indicates a failure to appreciate the outcomes sought by Council i.e. increasing walking and cycling's modal share of trips.

Accordingly, it is requested that you intervene to ensure this project does not proceed in its current format and instead is revised to ensure it delivers a continuous connection between Cavendish Road and Pine Mountain Road.

Yours sincerely

Many people want to leave their cars at home and walk or ride a bike instead - but installing paths in this manner is hardly likely to encourage people to make this change.

Amazingly, telephone advice provided by Council about this shortfall in the planned path has been that the section of additional path required between Lambertia Close and Calliandra Close is "out of scope" of the current project.

To install new pathways that nearly or almost make connections defies logic and indicates a failure to appreciate the outcomes sought by Council i.e. increasing walking and cycling's share of trips.

Accordingly, it is requested that you intervene to ensure this project does not proceed in its current format, and instead is revised to ensure it delivers a continuous connection between Cavendish Road and Pine Mountain Road.

Yours sincerely

Paul French Co-convenor Brisbane CBD BUG 0423 974 825

www.cbdbug.org.au www.facebook.com/cbdbug https://twitter.com/cbdbug

GPO Box 2104 Brisbane Qld 4001



Letter - Bikeway local links - Lambertia Close Park - start of construction.pdf 376K